
 

 

Beatitudes  
 

WHO WE ARE, in some sense, is a matter of our own perspective. 
This poem speaks to what should be important in our lives; we can 

use this as a reference point for positive actions on our part this year. 
 

 
 

{ƘŀƭƻƳΧ 
 

Les Pierce  

HOPE UCC Treasurer  

01/17/ 2018 



News & Notes  
 

Annual Congregational Meeting – Sunday, January 21 (Following Worship)  
Sunday, January 21st is our annual meeting at which we will present updates on celebrations, budget, SOARing 
Team and vote new Council officers.   
 

It has been an honor to serve as the Moderator for the last year or so and I look forward to my support position as 
“past moderator”.     
 

Our new slate of officers - We vote on these folks:  
Mike Manderino - Moderator  
Les Pierce - Treasurer 
Julie Hapke - Secretary 
Jane Trotta - Registrar  
 

Our new Designated Moderator is Erin Cooley 
Past Moderator - Becky McCabe 
 

Jeanne Smith moves off Council but has served us extraordinarily in the Moderator positions.   She got us through 
our interim, new pastor and led us with joy, patience and vision. Many thanks for her support and kindness.   
 

Chairs for Core Ministries: 
Worship - Mary Kroening  
Christian Education - Marie Higgins 
Resource - Nick Dempsey 
Community Life - Shannon Lane 
Missions - Jolene Fiscella 
 

Many thanks to Zach Jarabeck for leading Missions the last few years.   We appreciate his passion for doing what’s 
important for those in need.  
 

Thanks to all of you for your support! 
 

~ Becky McCabe  

 

 

HOPE 's Got Talent/Open Mic Night  – January 20 , 7-9 p.m . 
Calling all singers, dancers, comedians, writers and other great talents!  We are looking to 
showcase you and your gifts. Sign up for your opportunity to perform.  We provide the mic 
and a piano, you provide your preferred media. Performers need to be 8th grade and up and 
there are only 4 performance slots left , so sign up ASAP! The event will cost $5 per person, or 
$15 per family to attend. Snacks, coffee and water will be provided.  Please sign up on the 
clipboard in the lobby. 

 

 



Hey hey! Ho ho!   It’s time for the 2018 Women’s March in Chicago! 
Some of us have been talking about participating in the 2018 Chicago Women’s March, “March to the Polls’ 
on Saturday, January 20th. 
 

There will be video and music downtown Chicago beginning at 9:00 a.m., and the rally begins at 11:00 a.m. 
More information about the March is available at www.womens121marchonchicago.org 
 

If there’s enough interest, we thought it would be fun to organize a group to go downtown together.  Everybody is 
welcome - women, men, kids, even friendly dogs marched last year!  After the 
March we might be ready for a meal together and then the HOPE talent show. 
 

Please RSVP to me (Jolene Fiscella) at j.fiscella@sbcglobal.net  or text/call me at 
773-510-9672 to let me know if you would like to attend the Chicago March ASAP 
and which Metra stop you would prefer to meet at.  If there’s enough of us, we can 
plan to meet at a Metra stop. If it’s a small group, we can consider other options. 
(Last year I drove part way and took the “L”, some local action groups have 
chartered buses.) 
 

I’m looking forward to hearing from several of you.   It will be an amazing day! Let’s 
get out there and be seen and heard! 

 

 

HOPE UCC Youth Group  Lau nch – January 28  
Our HOPE Youth Group Planning Team is happy to announce a soft launch for the HOPE 
UCC Youth Group. It will be on Sunday, January 28 after worship at HOPE UCC from 
11:30 a.m. to approximately 1:30 p.m.  We hope all of our middle school and high school 
youth will be able to attend. 
 

Youth Program Planning Team 

Antoinette Evans, Marie Higgins, Mark Geiger, Ellen Brady, 

Genevieve Hankins  

 

 

SOUPERBOWL  SUNDAY  
Stay after church service Sunday, February 4th for HOPE's Annual Souper Bowl 
lunch.  Bring a crock pot of soup to share, purchase Super Bowl Squares (it's a mini fund 
raiser for HOPE), and bring cans of soup to donate to Loaves and Fishes. It's the 52nd 
annual NFL Super Bowl, and HOPE's goal is to collect 52 cans of soup to donate!  This 
event is sponsored by the Community Life Ministry. 

  

http://www.womens121marchonchicago.org/
mailto:j.fiscella@sbcglobal.net


Bring your appetite and your pancake flipping skills!  
Plan to join us at the HOPE UCC - Mardi Gras / Shrove Tuesday / Ash Wednesday Pancake Dinner! 
Tuesday, February 13th, 6:00 PM  

  

“What is a shrove?”, you might ask. And “Why are we 
eating pancakes at a Tuesday dinner at church?”.  And 
“Why are we recognizing Ash Wednesday on 
Tuesday?”.  
 

The word shrove originated from “shrive” which means 
to confess. Shrove Tuesday, which originated during the Middle Ages, is the day before Ash Wednesday, the 
beginning of the season of Lent. Lent is a time of abstinence. Shrove Tuesday is a time to celebrate and indulge 
yourself before Lent. Some Christians, past and present, do not eat foods such as meat, fish, fats, eggs, and milk. To 
prevent the food being wasted, families would feast and consume the food that would not last the forty days of 
Lent.  
 

The English ate pancakes to use as much milk, fat, and eggs as possible. The French described the feasting as “Fat 
Tuesday” or Mardi Gras. Carnival, which is derived from the Latin carnem levare, meaning “to take away the flesh”, 
is another term associated with Shrove Tuesday. It has links with the Romans and ancient Europeans celebrations of 
the Spring Equinox. The carnivals in Eastern Europe include energetic groups of people in large masks parading and 
playing jokes on bystanders. New Orleans and Rio de Janeiro also celebrate with elaborate costumes, masks, 
dancing, and feasting. 
 

Come for the pancakes. Stay for the ashes. 

 

WORSHIP Ministry needs your assistance!  
We’d like to borrow a few Items to help our HOPE UCC - Mardi Gras / Shrove Tuesday 
/ Ash Wednesday Pancake Dinner be delicious and successful! We are in need of 
multiple non-stick electric griddle or frying pans, plastic pancake flippers, crock pots, 
tongs, and a couple of 25-foot extension cords. Please bring the equipment, labeled 
with your name, to HOPE by Sunday, February 11th. It will be put to good use on Fat 
Tuesday! You will find it clean and ready for pickup Wednesday, February 14th.  
 

If you can help, please email HOPE’s office manager, Gail, or add your name to the 
sign-up sheet at the front desk. Thanks very much!  
 

We look forward to seeing you at the pancake dinner on Tuesday, February 13th at 
6:00 PM. 

 

GAME SHOW PALOOZA  
Game Show Palooza a FUNdRaiser for HOPE, and it missions is scheduled 
for Saturday, April 14th, doors open at 6:30 p.m. at the American Legion in 
Downers Grove.  Although it seems far away, there are a couple of tasks 
those participating can do now.  First, it is time to start forming your "dream 
teams."  Tables cost $200 and seats eight team members (it breaks down to 
$25 per person).  Ask family, friends, coworkers, neighbors and anyone else 
you can think of that would like to have an evening of fun. 

 

The next task you can do at this time is ask business owners 
for donations. Simply pick up a few tax-exempt letters explaining the event and its purpose. The 
letters are on the front desk at HOPE.  Give the letter to business owners for tax purposes.   Please 
stay tuned for more information each week! 
  

Superbowl Squares will be on 
sale Sunday, January 21st.  $2 
per square with a three square 
limit per person until 
SouperBowl Sunday. Remaining 
squares will be available to 
anyone to purchase. 



  

On behalf of Nick & Jane Dempsey and 
myself, we’d like to thank HOPE friends and 
partners for their generous support of the 
PADS dinner we provided to the PADS 
guests at First Congregational UCC in 
Naperville. 
 

We fed 22 guests and provided four bags of 
winter clothes and a box of hand warmers. 
 

~ Les Pierce  

Dear HOPErs, 
 

Thank you very much for the generous gift. 
It was kind of you to think of me this holiday 
season. 
 

Rest assured, it will be put to good use, as I 
am saving for a trip with my family! 
 

Sincerely, 

Gail Bassett  



Sharing Joys & Concerns  

Please keep these people & events in your prayers:  
 

¦ Pray for my friend, Brad, who is in the ICU battling cancer and sepsis.  (Zach) 

¦ Prayers for my friend as she lays her daughter, who died tragically from a heroin overdose, to rest.  (Zach) 

¦ Please send positive healing thoughts and prayers to Mia M., who has the respiratory flu.  (Grandma Becky) 

¦ Let us pray for those struggling with severe depression and thoughts of suicide.  Prayers for strength to reach 
out for support.  (Shannon) 

¦ Prayers for our friend, Tina Marie, who has had a setback in her health.  Prayers for strength and courage as she 
goes through rehab.  (Shannon & Melody) 

¦ Please pray for our friend, Sandra.  Her mother passed away and she has been Sandra’s rock as she goes 
through her chemo process.  Please pray for strength.  (Ellen & Mark) 

¦ Pray for those who are away from home, traveling, visiting, and renewing.  May they travel safe, enjoy and 
return to us.  (Barb Z.) 

¦ Prayers for courage to have a difficult conversation. 

J Great joy that Tina W. is cancer free for year four.  (Becky M.) 

J Congratulations to Les, as he becomes a professor at Waubonsee Jr. College this week.  (Jackie) 

 

 

  



Celebrating Birthdays  
 

01/18 Jackie Pierce 
01/24 Milo Cooley 
01/25 Bill Zigterman 
01/27 Becky McCabe 
 

If we’ve missed your birthday, please email 
HOPE’s Office Manager at 
HOPE@shareHOPE.org.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

HOPE’S Leadership 
Pastor Lucas King 
Moderator Becky McCabe 
Des. Moderator Mike Manderino 
Past Moderator Jeanne Smith 
Treasurer Les Pierce 
Secretary Julie Hapke 
Registrar Jane Trotta 
Community Life Shannon Lane 
Education Marie Higgins 
Pastor-Parish Tim Higgins/Jay Hruska 
Marketing & 
Communications 

Jenn Revoldt 

Missions Zach Jarabeck 
Resource & 
Operations 

Nick Dempsey 

Worship Mary Kroening 
Librarians Les & Jackie Pierce 
Photo Archive Anna Ahonen 
Webmaster Jenn Revoldt 

 

 

ADULT QUEST  – 9 a.m. @ HOPE UCC  
 

We will explore the Christmas Story through a new lens - Who was 
JOSEPH?  What happened to JOSEPH?  How do we need to understand the 
role of JOSEPH in this story?  ALL ARE WELCOME for this discussion topic. 
 

~ Les Pierce - Adult Quest Facilitator 

 

KID’S QUEST – Sundays during Worship  
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1701 Quincy Avenue, Suite 27 
Naperville, IL  60540-6684 

 

The Reverend Lucas King 
 

Pastor Lucas’ Cell – 720-378-2858 
Pastor Lucas’ Email – pastor@sharehope.org 

 

Office Phone – 630-922-0470 
Office Email – hope@sharehope.org 

Website – www.sharehope.org 
 

Office Hours: 
Tuesday - Thursday - 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

HOPE LIBRARY  

You may reserve items (books, videos 
or tapes) by calling HOPE’s Office 

Manager at (630-922-0470) during 
office hours; by checking them out at 
HOPE UCC any time it is open; or by 

calling Les & Jackie Pierce, HOPE 
Librarians, at (630) 369-0485. 

Deadline for additions or corrections to the next issue of  

HOPE Happenings is  January 23 , by 2 p.m.  
 

Announcements for Sunday due by Wednesday  of each week.  
 

Thanks!  

file:///C:/Users/HOPE%20UCC/Desktop/Documents%20and%20Settings/Gail/Desktop/Happenings%20WORD/2010%2012/HOPE@shareHOPE.org
http://www.sharehope.org/


 

UPCOMING EVENTS @ HOP E UCC  
January 18, Thursday 

 

Women Out to Lunch (Noon) 
Join the women of HOPE on the third Thursday of each month.  Lively conversation, great food & warm 
fellowship is waiting for you at Giordano’s Restaurant at 119 S. Main Street, in downtown Naperville.  
Parking is available in the lot across from the restaurant or the Van Buren Parking Building. 

  January 20, Saturday 

 

Open Mic Night (7 p.m.) 
Please see article for details. 

  January 21, Sunday 

 

Quarterly Congregational Meeting (Following Worship) 

  January 24, Wednesday 

 

Explore Your Faith Breakfast (7:30 a.m.) 
Meets at Quincy's Restaurant, 1112 E. Ogden Avenue, Naperville. 

  January 28, Sunday 

 

Youth Group Inaugural Meeting @ HOPE UCC (11:30 a.m. ς 1:30 p.m.) 
We hope all of our middle school and high school youth will be able to attend. 

  January 31, Wednesday 

 

Explore Your Faith Breakfast (7:30 a.m.) 
Meets at Quincy's Restaurant, 1112 E. Ogden Avenue, Naperville. 

  February 6, Tuesday 

 

Evening Explore Your Faith (7 p.m.)  Note: Change of Venue for January & February 
Meets at Hruska’s residence, Naperville, this week. 

  February 7, Wednesday 

 

Explore Your Faith Breakfast (7:30 a.m.) 
Meets at Quincy's Restaurant, 1112 E. Ogden Avenue, Naperville. 

  February 8 ς 14 

 

Pastor Lucas ς Out of Office 

  February 13, Tuesday 

 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper & Ash Ritual (6 p.m.) 
Please see articles for more information. 

 

  

 
 

Save the Date for Game Show Palooza, 
HOPE FUNdraiser, April 14, 2018, event 

time 6:30 p.m. For more information, see 
Jeanne Smith or Jane Trotta. 



 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEME NTS  
(T his is the spot to share your personal announcements.  

Submit items to the HOPE UCC Office by Tuesday, 2 p.m.)  

 
 


